

Family Matters

Family members

nuclear family – близкие члены семьи (родители и дети)

extended family – расширенная семья (бабушки, дедушки, дяди, тети и др.)

relatives – родственники

siblings – братья и сестры

cousin – двоюродный брат / сестра

in-laws – родственники со стороны супруга

Relationships

to get on well with somebody – хорошо ладить с кем-то

to have an argument /

to fall out - Поссориться

to make up - Помириться

to support each other

to take after somebody

→ - поддерживать друг друга
- быть похожим на кого-то (характером или внешне)

Family life

household chores

домашние дела

to share responsibilities

делить обязанности

generation gap

разница поколений

upbringing

воспитание

family traditions

семейные традиции



My extended family often meets at my grandmother's house. We always try to support each other and keep our family traditions alive.

Example:

Adjectives about Family

Общее описание семьи

big – большая
small – маленькая
close – близкая (о семье)
happy – счастливая
important – важный
traditional – традиционный
modern – современный

Внешность и возраст

young – молодой
old – старый
tall – высокий
short – низкий
strong – сильный
weak – слабый
beautiful – красивый
handsome – красивый
(о мужчине)
pretty – симпатичный
cute – милый

Характер и отношения

kind – добрый
caring – заботливый
helpful – готовый помочь
strict – строгий
serious – серьёзный
funny – весёлый, смешной
friendly – дружелюбный
responsible – ответственный
patient – терпеливый
lazy – ленивый
noisy – шумный
quiet – спокойный



1 →

My dad's family is big, which means I have a lot of relatives. On holidays, we visit our extended family and see my cousins. It's fun because we all support each other, and we have some crazy stories to share. However, sometimes there's a generation gap between us and the older relatives, but that just makes the gathering more interesting

3 →

We also have some awesome in-laws, like my aunt's husband. He's really funny, and I get on well with him too. Sometimes, people fall out and don't talk for a while, but our family always tries to take care of things and make peace. Family is important, and no matter what, we have each other's backs.

5 →

I think I take after my mom. People say I have her eyes and her smile. It feels good to have something in common with someone you love. My grandma always tells me, "Family is like a tree, and every person is a branch." It makes me proud to be a part of such a wonderful family.

In my nuclear family, there are four of us: my mom, dad, my sibling, and me. We all live together in one house, and it's really nice because we get on well with each other most of the time. Like any family, we sometimes have an argument about little things, like who should do the household chores. But we always make up quickly.

← 2

Our family has some special family traditions. Every Sunday, we have a big lunch together. My mom says it's part of our upbringing, and it helps us bond. When we're together, we share responsibilities, like helping with cooking or setting the table. It's important because my parents say it's a good way to learn

← 4



♥
Проязык
Порядок слов в
английском
предложении



S

Subject - подлежащее
Who? What? - Кто? Что?

V

Verb - глагол
What to do? - Что делать?

O

Object - дополнение
Whom? What? - Кого? Что?

M

Manner - образ действия
How? - Как?

P

Place - место
Where? - Где?

T

Time - время
When? - Когда?



Practice:

Family Matters

Task 1. Word Formation

Complete the sentences with the correct form of the word in brackets.

1. My brother is very _____ (HELP) – he always does household chores.
2. In our family, _____ (TRADITION) dinners are very important.
3. She has a very good _____ (UPBRING) – she is polite and responsible.
4. Sometimes there is a big _____ (DIFFER) between teenagers and their parents.
5. My cousin is the most _____ (FRIEND) person I know.

Task 2. Multiple Choice (ОГЭ формат)

Choose the correct option.

1. If you want to have a strong family, you should always ...
a) argue every day b) support each other
c) spend no time together
2. My sister and I usually get on well, but yesterday we ...
a) made up b) fell out
c) took after
3. My father's brother is my ...
a) cousin b) uncle
c) in-law

Part 1:

Vocabulary Practice

Task 1. Match the words with the definitions

- | | |
|---------------------------|---|
| 1. siblings | a) brothers and sisters |
| 2. extended family | d) relatives like grandparents, uncles, aunts |
| 3. to take after somebody | c) to be similar to someone in your family |
| 4. upbringing | e) the way parents raise their children |
| 5. to fall out | b) to argue and stop being friendly |

Task 2. Fill in the gaps

1. I don't often see my _____ because they live in another city.
2. My sister and I usually _____ well, but sometimes we argue.
3. He really _____ his father in both looks and character.
4. My parents gave me a strict but fair _____
5. After their fight, they decided to _____ and be friends again.

Task 4. Speaking Practice (Pair Work)

Discuss with your partner:

1. Do you think it is important to keep family traditions? Why / Why not?
2. Who do you usually get on best with in your family?
3. What responsibilities do you share with your family members?
4. Do you think friends can be more important than family?